
A LETTER TO THE TEACHERS OF ONTARIO

On this date there are 556 teachers taking work through the Department 
of University Extension, University of Toronto. Most of these are pro­
ceeding to the B.A. degree under the plan arranged for them as outlined 
in this bulletin : others are taking correspondence courses in preparation 
for summer work in Upper School, Middle School, and commercial subjects.

The Provincial University offers instruction during the summer in the 
Pass Course in Arts and in the courses leading to degrees in Pedagogy. 
Summer courses in Upper School, Middle School, and commercial subjects, 
in Art, Physical Culture, Household Science, Music, etc., are given by the 
Department of Education, not by the University. Information regarding 
these courses may be obtained from the Deputy Minister, Department 
of Education, Parliament Buildings, Toronto.

Teachers who hold First Class Certificates are allowed credit, if their 
standing is satisfactory, for the subjects of the Upper School (formerly 
Faculty Entrance) or Honour Matriculation course which correspond 
with the subjects of the First Year of the Pass Course.

Educational standards are always rising; they must continue to increase 
as civilization advances and as a new country develops. After this year 
an additional subject in the First Year will be required for entrance to the 
Second Year of the Teachers’ Course. Teachers who propose to enter 
upon the Teachers’ Course would be well advised to do so at once.

Any information that may be required will be promptly and cheerfully 
furnished on application to the Extension Office.

Faithfully yours,

W. J. DUNLOP,
Director, University Extension.

Department of University Extension,
University of Toronto, April 18th, 1923.
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